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22 April 2022 
 

Golden Book Highlights 

Jake 

Zachary 

Adam Mazhar 

Bailey Allder 

Hibah Mushtaq 



Diary Dates  

Tue 26 April 3:30-5:30 pm Parents’ 

Meetings 

Thu 28 April 3:30-7:30 pm Parents’ 

Meetings 

Fri 29 Apr YR, Y1 & Y2 Friendly 

Friday 

Fri 29 Apr Y1 to Merrist Wood 

Fri 6 May Y3 & Y4 Friendly Friday 

Fri 6 May YR to Godstone Farm 

Fri 6 May Young Voices @ The O2 

Tue 10 May Y 1 & Y3 Drumming 

Workshop 

Wed 11 May KS2 Author Visit 

Fri 13 May Y5 & Y6 Friendly Friday 

Wed 18 May Y4 Tropical Beasts 

Workshop 

Wed 25 May Reception 

Measurement Programme 

Fri 27 May Y5 Bushcraft 

30 May—3 Jun HALF TERM 

Mon 6 Jun INSET DAY 

Tue 7 Jun Y5 & Y6 Parents Coffee 

Morning 

Wed 8 Jun YR Minibeast Workshop 

Thu 9 Jun Y2 to The Lookout 

Discovery Centre 

Fri 10 Jun YR, Y1 & Y2 Friendly 

Friday 

Tue 14 Jun Y3 & Y4 Parents Coffee 

Morning 

Fri 17 Jun Y6 Lego Robotics 

Fri 17 Jun Y3 & Y4 Friendly Friday 

Mon 20 Jun Y4 Chinese Dragon 

Workshop 

Headteacher’s Letter 
A very warm welcome back to everyone.  I do hope you enjoyed some time 

together over the Easter break or at least a little respite from the school run.  

We have hit term at full pace as always and it has been a joy to wave off the Year 4 

children on their residential trip to Hindleap Warren.  I am sure they will have had a 

great time, although parents, please be prepared to collect dirty, tired children later 

today!  My sincere thanks to the staff and volunteers who give up their unpaid time 

to look after the children, 24 hours a day is no easy feat!  We will post some 

pictures next week so you can see what the children got up to.  Those who didn't 

attend have been busy doing other jobs in school including some costume and 

scenery design and painting in anticipation of a production that they are putting 

together later this term.  

Reception class offers have now been made from Surrey for those starting school in 

September 2022.  Please can we ask you to respond as soon as possible so that we 

can confirm spaces.  To those in our school community who weren't offered a space 

and are still keen to come, please contact Mrs Anderson as soon as possible so that 

you can be added to the waiting list.  We are always happy to help and advise 

parents, but make no guarantee of spaces.  

We are very hopeful of a more 'normal' term with far less Covid impact.  Thank you 

to parents for supporting the beginning and end of day arrangements, we know we 

have a little more ironing out to do but we should get there!  Children have been 

amazing in the mornings, coming straight in and cracking on with learning, leaving 

no wasted time in the day.  We have also changed the lunch times in school so that 

we can now extend the length of PE sessions/hall teaching time as we are able to 

clear the hall by 1pm, get floors mopped and dried and be ready to hit afternoon 

lessons in there by 1.15pm.  Trust me, it has been no easy job trying to feed over 

500 children, keep them separated and turn around hall times - we run a very tight 

timetable!  

With regards to protocols around Covid, the school is following the latest 

guidance People with symptoms of a respiratory infection including COVID-19 - 

GOV.UK (www.gov.uk)  

In a nutshell, if your child takes a Covid19 test and tests positive, they should stay at 

home for 3 days and return as soon after that if they are well enough.  If your child 

has symptoms but does not take a test, the child should attend school, assuming 

they are well enough to do so.  Children with a high temperature should stay at 

home until this has passed.  There is no need for anyone to isolate for 10 days any 

longer.  School work will not be provided for children who are off school ill as they 

are deemed too unwell to attend.    

For adults in school, they too can attend work when well enough to do so, or if they 

take a Covid test and are positive, they should isolate for 5 days.  

School staff no longer test for Covid19 and the school does not a have a supply of 

tests any longer.  We are hopeful that the guidance will mean better school 

attendance for all as we learn to live with Covid19.  

We are looking forward to welcoming parents into school again this term for our 

face to face parent's meetings where we can share your child’s progress and you 

can see the work they have been doing.  We are also looking forward to welcoming 

you to coffee mornings after half term where we hope Mrs Clement will be able to 

join us - see the Diary Dates for details. 

Wishing you a good weekend. 

Kathryn Krynicki 

Headteacher 
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https://www.gov.uk/guidance/people-with-symptoms-of-a-respiratory-infection-including-covid-19
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/people-with-symptoms-of-a-respiratory-infection-including-covid-19
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GOLDEN BOOK 
CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR GOLDEN BOOK WINNERS THIS WEEK 

N SQUIRRELS 

Zachary Beattie.  We introduced the concept of pattern.  We 

looked at animal patterns and then created our own repeating 

patterns.  Zachary made a caterpillar with a red and yellow 

repeating pattern. 

3 ELM  

Adam Mazhar.  Before Easter we paused to consider the Easter story 

and the theme of forgiveness.  We thought about times we have 

forgiven and been forgiven.  We looked at artwork depicting 

forgiveness and produced our own.  Adam contributed well to the 

discussions on the day and thought carefully about how his artwork 

would show forgiveness.  Well done Adam. 

R BEECH 

Jake Clarke for trying super hard with his writing recently.  He is 

doing really well.  He is practising every day and listening very 

hard for all the letter sounds in the words.  He is very proud of 

his work and rightly so!  

3 MAPLE 

Hibah Mushtaq.  In year 3 we are learning all about plants.  To start 

with we reminded ourselves of the different parts of a plant and then 

we learnt about the different job each part does.  Hibah thought 

carefully about the function of each part.  I was pleased that she took 

the time to present her work neatly. 

R HAZEL 

Zahraa Rathore.  We’ve started learning ‘teens’ numbers this 

week and Zahraa is well on her way already!  She worked all by 

herself and took it to the next level by doing these adding sums.  

Well done Zahraa! 

YEAR 4 

Not awarded as on Residential visit. 

1 OAK 

Hadassah Madzingira.  This week we have been thinking about 

animal groups.  Hadassah worked really hard.  She thought 

carefully about what she knew already about birds and made a 

mind map to show what she had found out. 

5 ROWAN 

Juliette Merrells.  In English, Juliette wrote a fantastic non-

chronological report all about the fictitious creatures known as 

Skelligs.  Her report reads like an expert! She has used great 

vocabulary, sub-headings and description.  Well done Juliette, keep 

up the great work! 

1 PINE 

Emily Hutton for being a fantastic member of Pine Class.  She 

always works incredibly hard and completes all tasks to the best 

of her ability. She has a fantastic attitude towards school.  Well 

done Emily! 

5 WILLOW 

Esme-May Mickiewicz & Emily Clothier for their fantastic non-

chronological reports that they created all about Skelligs before the 

Easter holidays!  The girls worked incredibly hard to structure their 

work correctly by using headings and sub-headings.  I have been very 

impressed by the use of relative clauses and parenthesis that the 

girls have included in their writing to add extra information about 

these peculiar creatures.  

2 CEDAR 

Ben Grimshaw for working so hard on his fractions before the 

Easter holidays.   It was very tricky but he did not give up!  

Fantastic resilience Ben.   Keep up the great work! 

6 HOLLY 

Dora Schifano.   In our RE lessons, we were studying how the Old 

Testament story about Adam and Eve, Christmas and Easter are all 

linked together in God’s plan for the salvation of humankind from 

sin.  Dora has produced a wonderful storyboard to make those 

connections clearly with thoughtful illustrations.  Well done Dora! 

2 HAWTHORN 

Bailey Allder.  Bailey enjoyed learning about islands last term.  

He produced a poster including a map and showing some 

important features of the Isle of Coll.  Great work Bailey! 

6 LAUREL 

William Atkins for his detailed and informative newspaper report 

linked to our book Kensuke’s Kingdom.  He has included all the 

features of a  good newspaper report, and has worked hard to up-

level his grammar and punctuation.  Well done William, keep up the 

fabulous writing. 

2 SYCAMORE 

Isobel Grimes for creating a lovely poster as part of our 

Geography topic last term.  She used pictures and her own 

drawings to compare the physical and human features of The 

Isle of Coll and Bali.  She showed great enthusiasm in our lessons 

and completed this work by herself.  Well done Isobel.  

 

Isobel Grimes 



Zahraa Rathore Esme-May Mickiewicz 

Dora Schifano 
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William Atkins 

Emily 

 

Hadassah Madzingira 

Diary Dates (contd) 

Mon 20 Jun Class Photos - Day 1 

Tue 21 Jun Y1 & Y2 Parents Coffee 

Morning 

Tue 21 Jun Y6 Leavers’ Service @ 

Guildford Cathedral 

Wed 22 Jun Class Photos - Day 2 

Fri 24 Jun Y5 & Y6 Friendly Friday 

Sat 25 Jun Brass Concert @ CoGS  

Tue 28 Jun EYFS Parents Coffee 

Morning 

Tue 28 Jun Y5 Archery / Assault 

Course 

Wed 29 Jun Y5 to Wildwood 

Thu 30 Jun Y5 Pyrford Camp 

Fri 1 Jul Y5 Breakfast BBQ & Team 

Challenge 

Mon 4 & Tue 5 Jul Y3 Activity Days 

Mon 11—Fri 15 Jul Y6 Residential @ 

Osmington Bay 

Tue 12 Jul 10:30-13:00 Singing 

Picnic 

Thu 21 Jul Term ends at 12:00 

 

A reminder to please 

ensure you have given 

consent for the following: 

Swimming 

Godstone Farm 

Merrist Wood 

Emily Clothier 

Ben Grimshaw 

Juliette Merrells 
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Please support Pyrford Penguins who are fundraising for Alzheimers Society on JustGiving. https://

www.justgiving.com/team/PyrfordPenguins?

utm_source=Sharethis&utm_medium=team&utm_content=PyrfordPenguins&utm_campaign=pfp-

email&utm_term=517b9d9df22a4416943c36fdd07b7931 

 

JustGiving sends your donation straight to Alzheimers Society and automatically reclaims Gift Aid if 

you are a UK taxpayer, so your donation is worth even more. 

 

Thank you for your support!  Mrs Murray, Miss Adams, Mrs Burnett, Mrs Hope, Mrs Porter, Mrs Steen & Mrs Vieira 

 

 

 

Ink Cartridge Collection  
You can help us raise funds by recycling 

your ink cartridges.   The box is by the 

school office.  We cannot take toner and 

laser cartridges. 

Thursday 1st & Friday 2nd September INSET DAYS 

Monday 5th September Term starts for children 

Monday 24th - Friday 28th October HALF TERM 

Monday 31st October INSET DAY 

Thursday 15th December Term ends at 12:00 

Tuesday 3rd January INSET DAY 

Wednesday 4th January Term starts for children 

Monday 13th - Friday 17th February HALF TERM 

Friday 31st March Term ends 

Monday 17th April Term starts 

Monday 1st May BANK HOLIDAY 

Monday 29th May - Friday 2nd June HALF TERM 

Monday 5th June INSET DAY 

Friday 21st July Term ends 

Term Dates 2022/23 

https://www.justgiving.com/team/PyrfordPenguins?utm_source=Sharethis&utm_medium=team&utm_content=PyrfordPenguins&utm_campaign=pfp-email&utm_term=517b9d9df22a4416943c36fdd07b7931
https://www.justgiving.com/team/PyrfordPenguins?utm_source=Sharethis&utm_medium=team&utm_content=PyrfordPenguins&utm_campaign=pfp-email&utm_term=517b9d9df22a4416943c36fdd07b7931
https://www.justgiving.com/team/PyrfordPenguins?utm_source=Sharethis&utm_medium=team&utm_content=PyrfordPenguins&utm_campaign=pfp-email&utm_term=517b9d9df22a4416943c36fdd07b7931
https://www.justgiving.com/team/PyrfordPenguins?utm_source=Sharethis&utm_medium=team&utm_content=PyrfordPenguins&utm_campaign=pfp-email&utm_term=517b9d9df22a4416943c36fdd07b7931
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Clubs are back next week!! 
We are very excited to be kicking off the term with some new additional clubs that 

have been added to our ever-increasing portfolio. Please check out the school website 

for our full list of activities and the contact details for each of the providers. 

Choir        

Please be advised we have had to delay the start of choir due to parents 

evening next week. Choir will resume on Tuesday 3rd May. 

Athletics and Cricket  

These clubs will both start w/c 2nd May. 

 
Mrs J Rashbrook 

Extended Schools Manager 

esm@pyrford.surrey.sch.uk 



Church News 
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